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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO. 1671-A
COMMITTEE: Public Safety 

	TITLE:  A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the police department to report on traffic encounters
	Sponsors: By Council Members Adams, Van Bramer, Brannan, Cornegy, Chin, Salamanca, Rosenthal, Miller, Constantinides, the Public Advocate (Mr. Williams), Kallos, Louis, Rivera, (by request of the Queens Borough President)


	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 1671-A would require the New York City Police Department (NYPD) to issue a quarterly report, beginning on April 30, 2022, on vehicle stops, roadblocks, and checkpoints, including the number of summonses, arrests, vehicles seized, searches of vehicles, and use of force incidents.  The NYPD would be required to report this information disaggregated by precinct, the apparent race/ethnicity, gender, and age of the driver.  This information would be required to be posted online, stored permanently, and provided in a format that permits automated processing. 

	EFFECTIVE DATE:  This local law would take effect immediately. 

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2021

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY21
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY22
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY22

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.  The Police Department plans to have all uniform members watch a short training video to update the officers of the reporting requirements.  The Police Department estimates the bill will have a cost of approximately $830,000, based on removing the officers from normal duties for 30 minutes to complete the training. The Council Finance Division estimates the training could be completed during breaks, muster time, or during the regular refresher trainings that occur throughout the year.  The cost of creating a video is minimal and could be absorbed by the existing training budget in NYPD.  Additionally, the reporting requirement can be completed by utilizing existing resources.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  New York Police Department
                                               New York City Council Finance Division

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:     Nevin Singh, Financial Analyst      
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:    Eisha Wright, Unit Head
                                               Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on August 14, 2019 as Intro. No. 1671 and was referred to the Committee on Public Safety (Committee).  The Committee heard the legislation on February 16, 2021 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1671-A, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on March 25, 2021. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1671-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on March 25, 2021.
DATE PREPARED: March 23, 2021
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